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Dear Honorable Mayor Liccardo and Honored Members of CIty Council:


Attached please find a letter from the Shasta / Hanchett Park Neighborhood Association
regarding the potential uses for 615 Stockton Avenue, the parcel at the corner of Stockton
Avenue and Schiele Avenue.
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Edward Saum
Vice President + Director for Planning and Land Use


Shasta / Hanchett Park Neighborhood Association


408.728.8460 | edward@saumdesignconsulting.com
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April 26, 2021 



VIA EMAIL 



Mayor Liccardo and Members of City Council 
City of San Jose 
200 East Santa Clara St 
San Jose, CA 95113 
 
 
Re:  615 Stockton Avenue 
 APN 261-07-001 
 



Dear Honorable Mayor Liccardo and Honored Members of City Council, 



I am writing to you as the Vice President and Director for Planning and Land Use of the Shasta / Hanchett Park 
Neighborhood Association (S/HPNA), on behalf of the NA, with our comments on the development potential for 615 
Stockton Avenue, the parcel at the NW corner of Stockton Avenue and Schiele Avenue. S/HPNA represents 4,500 
households immediately west of Diridon Station, in the Garden Alameda, Shasta / Hanchett Park, and St. Leo’s 
neighborhoods. For thirty-five years, we have sought to work with the City of San Jose, developers, and our neighbors 
to create a vibrant neighborhood. 



As an organization, we must consider many voices in our community. Over the last fifteen months, S/HPNA Board 
members have engaged in substantive discussions with the neighbors on Schiele Avenue and the adjacent streets, so 
that we might best convey the hopes and concerns of our residents. Few uses, if any, have engendered a more 
consistently negative reaction than the proposed hotel use. The ultimate decision on the future of this site resides with 
the City, as any General Plan change would require a return trip before the Planning Commission and the City Council. 
Therefore, while the current proposal has been deemed compliant with all applicable zoning guidelines, we feel 
obligated to forward to you the concerns that remain regarding the proposal. 



The current hotel proposal, while in keeping with the General Plan designation for the parcel, is a drastic underuse – 
and misuse - of the lot. This was true in February 2020, when S/HPNA opposed the proposal for 615 and 623 Stockton, 
and it remains true today. The requests to rezone 615 Stockton and grant a Special Use Permit for the previous 
proposal (SP18-060, C18-039, GP18-013) were rightly denied by Council at that time. Reasons remain why something 
other than the hotel would be the best use of the property. These include, but are not limited to: 



• Parks deficiency: The neighborhood has been, by the City’s own metrics, drastically parks deficient for many 
years. In that time, while the number of residents has continued to increase, the only new parks created with 
park permit fees from projects within the neighborhood were instead constructed outside of the 
neighborhood. While we applaud the ongoing process for the eventual park at the intersection of Hanchett 
Avenue and The Alameda, the size of the proposed pocket park does not even provide the recommended park 
acreage for the housing units that have been built within the last five years. A sister park at Stockton Avenue 
and Schiele Avenue would be another incremental step towards correcting this substantial deficit. 



• Current hotels: There are no fewer than three existing hotels within a handful of blocks of the proposed site. 
The Councilmember is all too familiar with the mounting problems associated with these hotels. If a hotel 











devoid of such issues was indeed in such high demand in the neighborhood, renovating and restoring one or 
more of these properties would be the most logical thing to do. The number of existing and proposed hotels 
adjacent to the Diridon Station Area that are both larger and more easily accessible by both vehicular and non-
vehicular means could easily lead the proposed hotel to become yet another magnet for illegal activity. Given 
the limited number of undeveloped and underdeveloped parcels in the area, to consign this parcel to that fate 
would be a grave error. 



• Neighborhood Serving Commercial: As part of the previous proposal, PBCE staff went to great lengths to insist 
that a boutique hotel that caters to business travelers is ‘neighborhood serving’. At the January 29th, 2020 
Planning Commission meeting, the Vice Chair insisted that the San Jose International Airport, which is over 
three-and-a-half-miles away, was, to use her exact words, “in the neighborhood”. The airport is in a different 
Council District, a forty-seven (47) minute walk from the project site, and well on the other side of I-880. To 
claim that is still “in the neighborhood” is absurd. The project site is at the Northeastern edge of S/HPNA. For 
reference, the intersection of Lincoln Avenue and Willow Street – the heart of the Willow Glen neighborhood 
– is less than three miles away from the project site, and therefore not closer than the airport. Is downtown 
Willow Glen therefore in the Shasta / Hanchett Neighborhood as well? The claim that a hotel at this site would 
be ‘neighborhood serving’ is farcical at best. 



In her Memorandum dated February 7th, 2020, Councilmember Davis laid out her clear opposition to the requested 
zoning changes for the previous proposal. We voiced our full support for the Memorandum at that time, as it 
reiterated many of the concerns expressed by neighborhood residents. While the General Plan and Special Use Permit 
requests have been excised from the current proposal, many of the same concerns remain. We feel that multi-family 
housing or a truly neighborhood serving commercial proposal would be the best use for the parcel. A mixed-use 
development that combines housing with said commercial would be an ideal solution. This corner could so easily 
become a walkable extension of The Alameda Urban Village; the current proposal undervalues this potential. 



The hotel proposal is the simplest development proposal for the property owner. It’s the cheapest option. This lot, 
adjacent to a proposed Historic District, one of the City’s most notable Urban Villages, the newly densified Diridon 
Station Area, and Google’s Downtown West, deserves more than the simplest or cheapest use. Rather than a modestly 
sized hotel, a well-planned park or multi-use development would become a feature and strength of the neighborhood, 
rather than a potential source of economic and public safety concerns. 



We take pride in our neighborhood; S/HPNA Board members and volunteers have been diligent advocates for decades. 
Density and additional development within, and adjacent to, our boundaries are inevitable; poorly conceived 
proposals, designed to follow a speculative, economically questionable path of least resistance, should not be. A half-
hearted proposal immediately adjacent to one of the City’s most historic neighborhoods, and a block from what the 
City hopes will be its flagship development area for the next thirty years, is the worst possible decision, and would 
inevitably lead to the lot at 615 Stockton becoming an object lesson in what *not* to do with a prime parcel. 



We welcome development that supports the neighborhoods with community services and amenities, while 
maintaining and encouraging the walkability and vibrance of the area. 



Respectfully submitted, 



 
Edward Saum 
Vice President & Director for Planning & Land Use 
Shasta / Hanchett Park Neighborhood Association 










